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during the year in each group at attained age; provided, how-
ever, that the commissioner of insurance may waive the require-
ments for furnishing the information for this schedule in the 
case of societies whkh operate on adequate rates of assessment 
and maintain adequate reserves; and in the case of adequate 
rate classes of members for whom adequate reserves are segre-
gated and trusteed in accordance with the law. 

SECTION 4. This act shall take effect upon passage and pub-
lication. 

Approved May 11, 1917. 

No. 314, A.] 	 [Published May 14, 1917. 

CHAPTER 200 
AN ACT to allot to the state conservation commission of Wiscon-

sin out of the appropriation made by subsection 1 of section 
172-42 of the statutes, certain moneys for the purchase of a 
carload of elk. 

The people of the State of Wisconsin, represented in Senate and 
Assembly., do enact as follows: 

SECTION 1. There is allotted to the state conservation com-
mission of Wisconsin, out of the appropriation made by sub-
section 1 of section 172-42 of the statutes, not to exceed the 
sum of seven hundred fourteen dollars and fifty-five cents, to 
pay the expenses incurred in securing a carload of elk from the 
Yellowstone National Park and transporting the same to the 
Wisconsin state game farm. 

SECTION 2. This act shall take effect upon passage and pub-
licat ion. 

Approved May 11, 1917. 

No. 458. A.] 	 [Published May 14, 191T. 

CHAPTER 201 
AN ACT to amend section 1749 of the statutes, relating to the 

quorum necessary in meetings of farmers' mutual telephone 
companies, and subsection 1 of section 1928 relating to the 
quorum necessary in meetings of town mutual insurance com-
panies. 

The people of the State of Wisconsin, represented in Senate and 
Assembly., do enact as follows: 

SECTION 1. Section 1749 of the statutes is amended to read:- 
Section 1749. /. A majority of the directors or trustees of 
every corporation convened according to the by-laws thereof, 
shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business. The 


